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19 December 2007
Ad Board scrutinises seasonal advertising
The Advertising Standards Board delivered a clear message to advertisers at its December meeting – ads must meet the Code of Ethics even if they are a short term promotional materials.
The Board upheld a complaint against a Toys R Us catalogue which featured an ad for a red toy car with the words "Whack me!" on the bonnet and an image of a male driver shown in the windscreen. The toy description read "Each car includes a driver who begs, pleads and asks for more pain. Kids can over-feed, electro shock and torture these digital drivers."
Toys R Us removed the advertising as soon as they were notified about the complaints.
The Board considered the ad under the Children’s Code and determined that it encouraged younger children to engage in violent behaviour with the toy that may encourage inappropriate and potentially dangerous activities with other children.
The Board also considered the ad under the Code of Ethics and was strongly of the view that the ad suggested behaviour that is contrary to prevailing community standards on safety, in particular appropriate and safe play by children.

ASB CEO Fiona Jolly said in spite of increased advertising during the Christmas period, the community has the right to expect a consistent standard to be applied to advertising, regardless of the product advertised or the time of year that the ad is shown.

“The Board takes its role very seriously and has a history of making decisions in the public interest.

“Some advertisers seek advantage from a particular event to advertise their product – Fathers Day, Easter and Christmas are popular choices. They make ads that appear for a limited period time and often rely on parody of the particular celebration”, Ms Jolly said
“The Board will make a determination on these advertisements even if they are no longer being broadcast or published.

“All the Board members have a good sense of humour but they don’t allow this to cloud their judgement and if an ad breaches the Code they will uphold the complaint against it”, Ms Jolly said.
A full list of the advertisements considered by the Advertising Standards Board at its December meeting can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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